
What are great day we had for our school swimming sports last Friday, even though
the weather wasn’t the best, everyone showed great enthusiam and we got through all
of our events! We are very proud of our tamariki and the efforts that they put into their
events. Congratulations to the Student’s relay team who won this year's race by
beating the Parent’s, and the Teacher’s teams! 
Congratulations also to Tarawera for taking out the house points. House points were
calculated from participation, placings, parent attendance and parents swimming.
Tarawera won in both the student and parent sections! Ka pai!

As notified via Skool Loop, Reporoa College had issues with their pump, this has now
been fixed. Once the new date for Cluster Swimming Sports has been confirmed, we
will let people know. Hopefully sometime next week. 
Those who qualify at the Reporoa Cluster Swimming Sports will be eligible to enter the
CBOP Swimming Sports, to be held at Rotorua Aquatic Centre Wednesday 2nd April.

Attendance
Our 2025 Target is: To improve attendance and engagement to 75% of students
attending 90% or higher.
We are currently sitting at 77% of students at 90% attendance or above
This year we are having a competition within the classes for the best attendance rate
each week. Last weeks absentees:

Tupu 6%
Mahuri 15.2%
Rakau 7.9%

We have 22.8% of our students who have a 100% attendance rate. Well done to those
children, and their caregivers for ensuring your tamariki are attending school :)

Attendance has become even more important now that we are teaching structured
literacy and numeracy. There are key teaching and learning strategies, and knowledge
that is required by children to understand and grasp key concepts within the learning. If
children are absent for any of these, it makes it hard for them to catch up with their
peers.   Together we grow!

Cluster Swimming Sports 
RATs Duathlon

Waimangu Volcanic Valley trip
Working Bee

Cluster Summer Sports
Cross Country & Cluster

Parent help requiredParent help required

Important datesImportant datesImportant dates
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Fri 14 & 21

Tue 18
Wed 19

Sun 23
Tue 25
Wed 26

Cluster Swimming
Making the Difference
Swimming programme
RATs Duathlon
Waimangu Volcanic Trip,
PTA Meeting 7pm
Working Bee
Parent Curriculum Evening
Board Meeting 7pm
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Photolife
Cluster Summer Sports
Term 1 Ends
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2 - 7
Wed 7
Fri 23
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Life Education
Board Meeting 7pm
LRS Cross Country
Cluster Cross Country

MayMayMay

Kei te whakatakataka a matou akonga mo nga ahei a tona wa
Preparing our students for the possibilities of tomorrow

07 3666 814

office@lakerere.school.nz

www.lakerere.school.nz

ABSENTEES: SKOOL LOOP OR 07 3666 814 / BUS CHANGES: 07 3666 814 (LEAVE A MSG)  / DENTAL UNIT: 0800 525 378

Term 1 2025Week 5 

The RATs Duathlon is happening on the 18th March at Waipa bike park. 
Letters were sent home to all children that showed interest in this event.
The cost is $10 per student to enter. 
Entry fees must be paid by 3pm Monday 10th March for us to enter your child.

Working Bee - Sunday 23rd March  9am - 3pm - Lunch provided
As we are a small school, we require help from our school community to
keep our school looking sharp. Please mark the date on your calendar.

Here are the jobs that need to be done:
Bark all of the gardens
Waterblast paths, pool area and decks.
Clean gutters
Clean out the furnace room
Edgings
Finish placing the timber around the bark areas on the playground.

Thank you to Daniel Schutt who organized getting the sponsors for the
timber for this project. A huge thank you for the donation of the post by
PermaPine, and ITM Rotorua for the timber. 

Reminder Change of date Parent Evening 25th March 7.00pm 
Due to a change of date for the BOT meeting we have changed the date of our parent
evening to the 25th March to update everyone on the New Curriculum, the new
structured maths and the resources that come with it and also the structured literacy. 

TUPU!



Kia ora whānau,

Mahuri  has had another excit ing week of
learning!  This week,  we are focusing on
report writ ing during our l i teracy
sessions.  We're learning how to structure
a report ,  and soon we' l l  begin
construct ing our own reports based on
one of the natural  features of 'Our
Place' ,  Lake Rerewhakaaitu .  
There's a lot  of conversat ion happening
in class around craft ing sentences,
paragraphs,  introduct ions,  main ideas,
and conclusions.  Stay tuned,  we wi l l
share an example within the next few
weeks.

Nga mihi ,
Whaea Kyl ie

MAHURI

Kia Ora Koutou Katoa,

What an absolutely amazing display of swimming
ski l ls  from Rakau on Fr iday during Swimming
Sports .  Thank you to those parents and whanau who
braved the wet and cold to come, support and
encourage our k ids in the pool !  

This week saw some of our year 5-6 students start
their  f i rst  c lasses through Kōtui  Ako.  Some may ask
what exact ly is  th is?
Kōtui  Ako VLN is a col laborat ive network of Pr imary
and Secondary schools and Kura serving Years 0 –
13 ,  who work together to improve access to
educational opportunit ies for their  learners ,  v ia the
onl ine environment .  Part ic ipat ing schools are able
to offer their  learners a wide range of programmes,
based on the New Zealand Curr iculum and NCEA
qual if icat ions.  By contr ibut ing to the Kōtui  Ako VLN
onl ine learning community,  schools gain access to
over 100 programmes,  enabl ing them to more
successful ly meet the learning needs of their
students .  Each year I  give the year 6-8 students a
choice of an addit ional  language to learn through
Kōtui  Ako.  This year 's choices have been French and
Japanese.  I  can't  wait  to hear them al l  pract ic ing in
class !  

Have a safe and happy weekend.

Ngā mihi ,
Miss Gow 

RAKAU
Blooms available Mondays and FridayBlooms available Mondays and Friday

in the Blooming fridge @193 Brett Roadin the Blooming fridge @193 Brett Road

HHappy to pick to order - appy to pick to order - Subject to availabilitySubject to availability

CContact Mel @udderlybloomingontact Mel @udderlyblooming

Thank you to our amazing local flowerlady, Mel, who delivers fresh bouquetsof sunshine to our school each week. Locals supporting locals

Every now and then, we have past pupils come and
reminisce over their time here at 

Lake Rerewhakaaitu School. 
This week, we had Rowan Leaming, who started

here as a 5 year old in 1957. It was great to be able
to show him and his wife Karen around the school

and for the children to ask him questions about what
the school was like back then. They were amazed
that there were no devices, calculators or TVs! 

Kia ora koutou,  

This week in Tupu we have focused
on oral  language.  Together ,  we
made up a story about a tr icky bird
who escaped from its cage and
trapped the cat ins ide instead!  Ask
your chi ld to tel l  you the story.  You
may l ike to discuss with them what
might happen next ,  and add to the
story.  We have also been doing lots
of descr ibing.  Ask your chi ld to
descr ibe something in your
surroundings and see i f  you can
figure out what they are descr ibing.
They must give more than one
descr ipt ive detai l  about their
object .  You could also try this
game: L i tt le Bo Peep has lost her
sheep.  L i tt le Bo Nog has lost his
dog.  L i tt le Bo Nat has lost her . . .
How many animals can you add to
the l ist?

Kia pai  tō ra,
Tupu Class .
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